
Physical Activity and Nutrition News

Happy Spring!

This spring feels particularly hard earned. Fortunately, there are several activities
coming up that will get us outside. Here are just a few suggestions:

May is National Bike Month which features an ever-expanding diversity of
events in communities nationwide, including:

Bike to School Day: May 9
Bike to Work Week: May 14-18
Bike to Work Day: May 18.     

Saturday, May 19. Kids to Parks Day is a national day of outdoor play that
connects kids and families with their local, state, and national parks. There
are several ways to participate. Find an event near you or consider hosting
an event in your favorite park. Before you go, download these family
resources to take with you.

Vermont State Parks open May. Many open Memorial Day weekend, but
this schedule has the opening date for each park. 

May is also when the outdoor Farmer's Markets open. Find the Market
closest to you on the Northeast Organic Farming Association of Vermont
website.

Free Summer Meals for Youth
~Jennifer Woolard, BS

During the school year, thousands of Vermont
children have access to free or reduced-price
school meals, which provides a steady source
of food and nutrition. When school ends, so
does this important resource. The Vermont

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr16pstXnksSl0z1mAE5e7ax_1cqz2E5svM8zPJYfLXTaignRNjNCnwyekzGEBCzydoSbV-ZZiHfxrfZyUPI_5-QsnolombWWyRnHDzwZE9Aq7XvLlyVVlGiRDwUflhxh5A==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh0GOY6zqeEBsVsAnA1vOHCY6UitbLv4kBL1bykHgtmxI0QEOQqX4dvJPvYTw4E1qiKR7mV7u4Uu1aCQHaYeC9p5rkHbgKfbpyJ4keQyukUlUaOIGa0ksP_J8oqw5JaIfdeMUDF6VEju5FECCsJj2ttnDVu1Ym2ILjf&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh0nBkx_pXcfXwCfjrS_9jlJv6401L95tCw0imYGzWmHI1BsveQSB4BJre64caPOXkzfTqCS3K-KrFb-nPH596WG79iQ0h2sqVQqLiOTgoK3c8A35fjoOGt7w==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh07D7gA62oLpv3HzY3rbtKiTWH8xS8GpHA7DH18ZWyy6bKM6FuwukdHflwlv6Gde1SflbEk5PRdl4GZMk3Akq4imunpoS-mpQUb-eTAg-nmwLctPeDWKyq1STlJPhg2RYz6aFofcdM4p8=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh0TainEIR1fEP_2WkgEAENqDIBfpXfIJh-bAtIw_FrfBb0ghXKlYPpvo6zIgWUTlIehgLFoB5L8FBPdGM0yhWwmUcjyurmzJQABn3zJjuT5wm4IMLgi7r4JkpUYTlJB2Tm&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh0vdCZqQyxl7Ze1dIVrPUKFfDKV3_aLz35hBv3g8WOHeEM5I2AWAANec99kw70f3D2jz_ojeAp_ik7_JjoWYXIPmTGKAXkPFGNUY8OjiTMqjgJ4FAf1r8uVG7badcmSv3eFE9FlFi0zbeqhjc0XgD2vKaB6-_o4YYj&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh0fsurC9WwJ5rK0V5kHAlGoJVQNVnsfyzLiqgB59DC939o1f_HuH7J8jEYoWGFwGq_7T6O6lEG9hNQ4gq4mejxlX-m4H_KmNdAxVAs0PbOyEV8OnW9PE433MGES6c4Ph2sTgFxiCeWzdCrj212nZ3PgbPDnKM_GRdN&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh0ccqz2pM54FkBs7RwzlpXLai6hm-3vr4-j2SJbSwhZ43zv2_j5uzKlXBCYtQDKc-ZkSxA9gqlDFy-9rArr-1ySGXiv0TYp9-fe8vYnSmdRqxTn8KVqSz_etJwRdK_QsQY7PqSqJhQb4sm4hIOBRGY8dj6JlAxkFqrSJqfnQlZVyU=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh0l9q_D_8yiuIEQr7g5HV-pytBdOu68TjmHiQ4HY4o-3QKnrGT8K2sCjrLwSigSS-_GMgfu259r3JgbhKDkogc7i95ey9acjzvaan-BZzPbnksJIaHOJ649JCkEC8VGdgodQGhSIhVbMT3OlB2SsgcqpfBTzRfJMGS&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr16pstXnksSl0z1mAE5e7ax_1cqz2E5svM8zPJYfLXTaignRNjNCnwyekzGEBCzydoSbV-ZZiHfxrfZyUPI_5-QsnolombWWyRnHDzwZE9Aq7XvLlyVVlGiRDwUflhxh5A==&c=&ch=


                                  Burlington School

District

Summer meal programs help fill this gap by
providing free meals and snacks to all children
18 and under. Plus, summer meals are often
paired with enrichment activities that keep kids
active while they are receiving essential
nutrition for their developing brains. Funded by
the USDA, the Summer Food Service Program
will operate this year in communities across
Vermont and there is NO paperwork or
registration to participate. Meals are open and
free to all people 18 and under and many sites
offer breakfast and lunch. A complete list of
sites will be available by the end of the school
year. Call Vermont 2-1-1 (toll free from
anywhere in VT), text "FOOD" to 877-877 or
visit Hunger Free Vermont's website for more
information.

Placemaking: Creating Public Spaces 
That Support Health and Wellbeing

~ Suzanne Kelley, MSW

Creating places where making the
healthy choice the easy choice is one
way to support people to eat healthy, be
physically active, and refrain from
tobacco use. However, making
infrastructure investments in a
community, such as improving access to
parks or changing road patterns to
enhance walkability or bikability can be
costly, and municipal leaders and residents may be unsure if those investments will
be worth it. What if ideas could be tested prior to investing? And what if the whole
community could be engaged in the planning, implementation, and evaluation of
that trial? That is what Placemaking is about. More...

Spring Worksite Wellness Activities
~ Ashwinee Kulkarni, MPH 

The warm weather has finally arrived!
Spring is a great time to get started with
a worksite wellness program or re-
energize an existing one. Check out the
Health Department's Worksite Wellness
Page for tips and resources on how to
get started or to get new ideas. We also
have new section with resources
specific to several different occupations.
Here are five worksite wellness activities
that you can try this summer to promote

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh0SCZrM3b657iMHSz_b-i31lsV1FEv9110wxExNBDrDcIfygSGSV3vQf6RMyiYz5YVTxIM5ei3adx-B0VOoktc69qrNm-7Cy0Pc51kFqHXgks0OOLEGYS5grScSYRNSWxnqlfM7Q0hx9LBLUnhfZ2QxA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh0ORiYi7DtK4A1QXer2pRCom9U72Y5iJHQtXjbbIEhKgnr50QK5mdgbGZI3ZpLsWA2tG6GcEVb3l9gBeWTovLeQrmCXiBqsKvhCHhIW_iDkhXmfmrduEVQVSVsajzZyXm99eoYLXRbCsc=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh02mGObBJVIBJsDKU4-VyOj7JnB-FNRWZcxBc7KvfFYqN_faNITVQyBZPRUHV0GmyL32Yt8Uro6m74WE8k40e_t3tszHOrAgfSy6mRB95AKWuBB8rG1-Zm99s7Jyq30QV0TRxGqQdB5C7Srvty4B7--OVAdkTPIuyOiSAMBMOh1XMb1jIHw8_3v2kXsYpJudns&c=&ch=


healthy eating and an active lifestyle:

Partner with a local farm or food hub to have Community Supported
Agriculture shares (CSAs) delivered on-site.
Promote walking meetings or walking groups.
Plant a worksite garden.
Support active commuting to work.
Don't forget about sun safety.

More.... 

Unraveling the Mystery of the 
Farmer's Market

~Rebecca O'Reilly, MS, RD

As the weather begins to warm and the
landscape begins to green, our thoughts
inevitably turn toward spring and
summer and taking in all that these
seasons have to offer. For me (and I
don't think I'm alone here), food is
among the greatest assets that warm
weather brings. Fresh produce is
available, the grill is fired up, and I am
more than happy to set aside my arsenal of warm winter favorites to embrace the
cool flavors of summer. Along with great flavor, comes opportunity for great
nutrition. Fruits and vegetables that are picked fresh not only taste better, but they
pack more key nutrients than those that have been trucked from thousands of miles
away. Community farmer's markets are a great place to support local growers
while taking advantage of fresh, flavorful, nutritious fruits and vegetables.

For many of the consumers we see in our daily work, farmer's markets are a new
concept and shopping at one may not be entirely comfortable prospect. Do you
remember the last time you tried out a new market? Every time I'm in an unfamiliar
shopping environment, I am so overwhelmed by finding what I need and learning
the norms of the new space, I forget to buy half of the items on my list (once again, I
don't think I'm alone here). The good news is, we can help make the new
experience more enjoyable for individuals and families. Here are some helpful tips
and resources for successfully navigating the farmer's market and getting the most
out of a tight food budget. More...

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh01EMrBq6cvXaWiEAqgnHTSMG3DvQpVS8Uim4hyM4LYGqMBG4hIHoNpGiB6vVwroAM_4NEM-9ANeedj5zVBIdzok0HeooV4U_Tu1j_HIMqPQrHUSvu421SuPPVzk4E7QrZbKowTiQ6zcXxcK-l2OqZU_OLEh0zImnJUbk6vvDCaz1Hsb0a32XV35iLRr7LGGLW&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=0010Q8fYuBrY9ND8N-K_hKXh2VSBI5V0kgJSU39OEAxY-3DxErrrYuMr5pmsjFcHEh0ehJ0Bl_bqSgycwRRDQgNHEBZG7MasaBYWWdwfEJ4szKyAymac059EH8Jj_hpoxaFNDQxtvCO-ENvBYkWjoloMhmMllbMHYQErI552zJQNCtus2CPLZOspP8QMrI1SbH2wRcQF-1VXszGKgAMzM3nl7BLd0l9qThKJmwpAFcEFFWb9QFMaoRuXP1jHm6c4O00&c=&ch=


Know someone who might enjoy this email? Share it with them.

Did someone share this email with you? Sign up to receive more of our emails.
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